Park's name stirs interest

Happy Hollow, Sugar Springs, Aptos Village Community Park, Aptos Gayway Park, Creek Side Park, Bell Arbor Park, Aptos Village Park.

Only a few of the names submitted by contestants in the current Aptos Chamber of Commerce name-the-park contest. The contest, deadline for which is May I, is being held to name the new park being developed along Aptos Creek in the Village. Prizes will be awarded for the name selected and a plaque will be erected in time for the annual July 4 parade.

Mrs. Glenn Specht told the directors that the sprinklers will be installed and grass planted and the park ready for use by July 4.

Persons wanting to submit their suggestions should do so by mailing them to the Aptos Chamber of Commerce P.O. Box 90, Aptos, or The Aptos Voice, P.O. Box 747, Aptos. Entrants must be residents of Aptos.

In other business at the regular board meeting last Thursday, directors of the C of C agreed the name of the library being constructed in Aptos should be named the Aptos Library. City-county library trustees are asking for a new and different name for the regional library located at Soquel Drive and Ledyard Way.

Chamber directors voted to inform library trustees of their choice: the Aptos Library.

Mrs. Specht reported on the proposed development of a hiking trail from Nisene Marks State Park along Aptos Creek to the ocean, and a bike trail orginating at Mt. Madonna.